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Route Z in Stoddard County Will be Closed

Route Z in Stoddard County Will be Closed

Route Z in Stoddard County will be closed as contractor crews perform bridge
mai ntenance to the main drainage ditch between Route 153 and County Road 783.

Weather permitting, work will begin Monday, March 30 through Friday, May 8.

This bridge isincluded in Gov. Mike Parson’s $351 million Focus on Bridges program,
which will repair or replace 250 bridges across the state.

The work zone will be marked with signs. Motorists are urged to use extreme caution
while traveling near the area.

For additional information, please contact Resident Engineer Donald Hills at (573) 840-
9781
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From the City of Dexter Administrator, Mark
Stidnam

From the City of Dexter Administrator, Mark Stidham

Dear City of Dexter Residents:

Effective Monday March 23rd City hall is closed, all city employees are here to serveits
citizens and we will continue to accommodate.

Planning and Zoning scheduled for March 23rd at 6:00 P.M. has been canceled.

We apologize for any inconveniences this might be on our citizens, but our primary goals
are to obey orders passed down by our State officials and keep all of our people safe.
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Our hours and schedules will continue to be posted on our Social Media Sites with all
updates and future plans.

If you have any questions do not hesitate to call City of Dexter 573-624-5959 and our
employees will try to accommodate you need. . Our goal isto make your life asless
stressful as we can during these difficult times.

Here are temporary hours and procedures for the city of Dexter offices and buildings:

City Hall: All public officesincluding customer service /water, sewer, trash billing,
building permits, and meeting request are cancelled without calling prior to make
arrangements. All payments can be made online or by using our drop boxes on the Kiosk
building, or in front of City Hall. To pay bill online www.CITYOFDEXTER.ORG.

Police Department: Closed to public; authorized personnel only.

Fire Department: Closed to public; authorized personnel only

Municipal Court: Payments are accepted limited access. No Court until April 6th.
Water/Sewer, Street departments: Closed to public; employees only.

Park & Recreation: refunds where applicable, all programs cancelled or postponed.

Library: Closed as of March 18th until April 6th. Books on line available and can contact
Keller Public Library 573-624-3764 or email keller pl @yahoo.com if need aLibrary Card
for Books-On-Line.

City of Dexter
Mark Stidham
City Administrator
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GOVERNOR PARSON DIRECTS DHSS
DIRECTOR TO REQUIRE SOCIAL DISTANCING
STATEWIDE

GOVERNOR PARSON DIRECTS DHSS DIRECTOR TO REQUIRE SOCIAL DISTANCING

Jefferson City, MO - The Order includes new measures to protect the health and safety of
Missouri citizens and frontline workers.

“Asthe COVID-19 crisis continues to develop, thisis a critical step in protecting the
health and safety of Missourians,” Governor Parson said. “| cannot emphasize enough
how important it isfor all citizensto practice social distancing and abide by this order,
which is backed by intense deliberation and knowledge.”

The Director of the Department of Health and Senior Services, finding it necessary to
protect public health and prevent the further spread of COVID-19, pursuant to the
authority granted under section 192.020, RSMo, hereby orders the following:

In accordance with the guidelines from the President and the Centers of Disease Control
and Prevention, every person in the State of Missouri shall avoid socia gatherings of
more than ten (10) people. For purposes of this Order, “social gatherings’ shall mean any
planned or spontaneous event or convening that would bring together more than ten (10)
peoplein a single space at the same time.,


https://www.facebook.com/sharer/sharer.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fshowmetimes.com%2FBlogpost%2Fve4s%2FFrom-the-City-of-Dexter-Administrator-Mark-Stidham
https://twitter.com/intent/tweet?url=https%3A%2F%2Fshowmetimes.com%2FBlogpost%2Fve4s%2FFrom-the-City-of-Dexter-Administrator-Mark-Stidham&text=From+the+City+of+Dexter+Administrator%2C+Mark+Stidham
https://www.linkedin.com/cws/share?url=https%3A%2F%2Fshowmetimes.com%2FBlogpost%2Fve4s%2FFrom-the-City-of-Dexter-Administrator-Mark-Stidham
mailto:?subject=From the City of Dexter Administrator, Mark Stidham&body=https://showmetimes.com/Blogpost/ve4s/From-the-City-of-Dexter-Administrator-Mark-Stidham
/blog.php?&PostId=ve4s&Single=1&Pdf=1
javascript:blogScrollToTop('body')

In accordance with the guidelines from the President and the Centers of Disease Control
and Prevention, every person in the State of Missouri shall avoid eating or drinking at
restaurants, bars, or food courts; provided, however, that the use of drive-thru, pickup, or
delivery optionsis allowed throughout the duration of this Order.

In accordance with the guidelines from the President and the Centers of Disease Control
and Prevention, people shall not visit nursing homes, long-term care facilities, retirement
homes, or assisted living homes unless to provide critical assistance.

In accordance with the guidelines from the President and the Centers of Disease Control
and Prevention, schools shall remain closed. This Order does not prohibit schools from
providing child care and Food and Nutritional Services for those children that qualify.
Teachers and staff may enter the building aslong as they follow the directives set forth in
this Order.

This Order does not prohibit people from visiting a variety of places, including grocery
stores, gas stations, parks, and banks, so long as necessary precautions are taken and
maintained to reduce the transmission of COVID-19, including maintaining at least six
feet (6") of distance between all individuals that are not family members.

For offices and workplaces that remain open, individuals shall practice good hygiene and,
where feasible, work from home in order to achieve optimum isolation from COVID-109.
The more that people reduce their public contact, the sooner COVID-19 will be contained
and the sooner this Order will expire.

Local public health authorities are hereby directed to carry out and enforce the provisions
of this Order by means of civil proceedings.

The Order will take effect beginning 12:01 A.M. Monday, March 23, 2020 and remain in
effect until 12:01 A.M. Monday, April 6, 2020 unless extended by further order of the
Director of the Department of Health and Senior Services with said extensions not to
exceed the duration of the effective period of Executive Order 20-02.

“Thisisaserious time for our state and nation, and we must continue taking all steps
necessary to stop the spread of COVID-19,” Governor Parson said. “The more people
reduce their public contact, the sooner the virus will be contained and the sooner we can
overcome this challenge.”
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Dexter Police Department Receives Calls Regarding
Potential Scams

Dexter Police Department Receives Calls Regarding Potential Scams
The Dexter Police Department has received several calls regarding potential scams.

1 Grandparent scam - You get a call from someone pretending to be your grandchild. The
person explains that heisin trouble, needs money. Always call that family member to
verify if they are in trouble.

2. Impersonating an officer - caller identifying themselves as Dexter Police and stating
thereisawarrant. — Dexter PD will not call you telling you have awarrant nor will take
money over the phone

3. New scam - CORONAVIRUS SCAM - Stating they have a cure.
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- Y ou should never provide personal information such as: dates of birth, social security
numbers, and bank account/credit card numbers.

- Y ou should never give out personal identifying information over the telephone to anyone
demanding money or financial compensation.

- If you receive an unsolicited letter or email requesting you to deposit a check and wire
money back to an individual, be suspicious

- Always call your family member who is requesting money or a member of that family
and verify they need help

- Do not send cash in the mail
- If it soundsto good to betrueitis

If you receive any phone calls, please hang up and call the Dexter Police Department.
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Three Rivers College Movesto Virtua Learning in
Response to COVID-19

Three Rivers College Moves to Virtual Learning in Response to COVID-19

Poplar Bluff, MO - In preparation for a potential increase in the number of COVID-19
cases in Southeast Missouri, Three Rivers College will moveto virtual instruction on
Monday, March 23,through the end of the 2020 Spring semester.

Face-to-face classes will continue to meet through Wednesday, March 18, and evening
classes will meet on Thursday, March 19, unless otherwise informed by the instructor.?In
order to conduct necessary faculty collaboration and training, al face-to-face classes will
be cancelled during the day on Thursday (Thursday night classes will meet) and all
classes are cancelled for Friday, March 20. Classes currently online will continue to be
held as normal.?Certain technical education programs and nursing and alied heath
courses will continue to meet for specific lab times.?Faculty will contact these students to
inform them of the meeting times.

The decision to move to virtual instruction was made after consulting with faculty and
community members. The College had been following the CDC guidelines for institutions
of higher learning that do not have COVID-19 identified in their community, as well as
staying in close contact with public health authorities.

“We decided not to wait and proactively started planning to move to virtual education for
our students,” said Dr. Wesley Payne, President of Three Rivers College. “The health of
our studentsis of the utmost importance to us and our focus will continue to be on student
success.”

Three Rivers currently offers online classes for many courses, so the necessary
technology is aready in place and seasoned online instructors are ready to help with the
transition. Many Three Rivers faculty have undergone extensive training in creating
online classes to ensure online students receive the same high-quality education as face-
to-face students. Those faculty are working with part-time adjunct faculty to make the
transition as smooth as possible.

“In exploring new options for virtual learning, we are finding new and better tools,” said
Payne. “I am confident we will emerge from this better and stronger and in an even better
position to help our students achieve their educational goals.”



The College will remain open during normal business hours at all locations, and faculty
and staff will be available during normal College hours. The Welcome Center will be
open from 8 am. to 7 p.m. from March 17 through March 20. To provide more support
for students during this transition, from March 23 through March 27 the Welcome Center
will be open from 8 am. to 9 p.m. The Rutland Library and the Tutoring and Learning
Center will be open during their normal times for the remainder of the week and will be
open from 8 am. to 8 p.m. thereafter and will be available to offer services to students,
including tutoring, computer labs, and library resources. Services at the Rutland Library
and the TLC will be available both face-to-face and online for al students.?

The Rivers Ridge Apartments will remain open for any student who wishes to remain.
Those students who wish to return to their homes will go through the normal check out
process.

“Out of necessity, we're making this change in the middle of the semester, which makesiit
harder on everyone,” said Payne. “I am proud and impressed with our team and our
response to helping students. Everyone’ s goal has been to take care of our students—who
have trusted us in their pursuit of building a better future for themselves and their
families.”

The College is aso cancelling events through the end of the semester in response to
COVID-19. “Regretfully, this cancellation will apply to our annual commencement
ceremony,” said Payne.

Students who meet the requirements will receive their degrees and certificates and their
graduation will be reflected on their transcripts.?Any student planning to participate in the
graduation ceremony will be allowed to participate in the next scheduled ceremony.?
Diplomas for all graduating students will be mailed after the end of the semester. Students
with questions or concerns should email mhamann@tr cc.edu.

Registration for Summer and Fall classes opens for current students on March 23 and can
be donein person or virtually. Most students have education plans in place through the
TRC student planning system. Advisor approval can be done virtually and registration can
be completed online.

Registration opens for al on April 6. New students can visit trcc.edu/admissions/checklist
for a Getting Started Checklist to guide them through the enrolling and registering
process, or call the Welcome Center at 573-840-9605.

Students and employees who are sick are to remain home and not report to work or class.
Specific screening programs are being put in place for members of the campus
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community.?The College has increased sanitation protocols as recommended by the
CDC.

If students have questions regarding academic instruction, they should contact the
individual instructor or the appropriate department chairperson. Faculty and staff will stay
in frequent contact with students in order to proactively address issues as they arise.

“We are doing everything we can to ensure this transition to virtual instruction is
successful for all of our students,” said Payne. “We ask that students having issues reach
out to us right away so we can address the issue.”

In addition to contacting instructors with academic questions, students can call the TRC
Welcome Center at 573-840-9605 to get assistance with issues and answers to other
guestions.

Three Rivers College is committed to contributing to the quality of life in Southeast
Missouri with quality, affordable higher education opportunities and community services
that support and encourage the economic, civic, and cultural vitality of the region. For
more information about college and workforce programs and upcoming events, visit
trcc.edu.
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